COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, September 05, 2006

MOTION (7)
MOTION: Councillor M. Ardagh
"That the Manager give a report on the taking in charge of Stonepark Abbey and to say when this process will be completed."

REPORT

Stonepark Abbey, Rathfarnham, Dublin 14, was developed by M. & N. O’Grady developments. The Council has prepared and issued a list of outstanding remedial works necessary to bring the roads and services in this development to taking-in-charge standard, to the developer.  The outstanding works include: works to manholes, cable link manhole and reinstatement of ESB trench.  “As constructed” drawings have been requested from the developer and are awaited.  

It is the policy of the Council to ensure that all necessary taking in charge works are carried out by developers prior to taking in charge. To ensure the implementation of this policy the security, which is lodged by the developer, at the commencement of the development is held by the Council and is released only on certification that all necessary works have been carried out.  
The Council holds a total of £89,000 (€113,000.00) cash security in respect of housing development at Stonepark Abbey.  
A letter has issued to M & N O’Grady on the 17th August, 2006 detailing outstanding works and documentation required to enable the Council to take Stonepark Abbey in charge. The developer has informed the Council by letter dated 23rd August, 2006 that the matter of the taking in charge of the estate has been referred to his Solicitor for his attention.
The Council will take all the necessary steps to ensure that the developer completes this estate to the necessary taking in charge standard.

